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	Purpose
[bookmark: _Hlk189577455]This document contains a summary of the Inter-Sector Coordination Group (ISCG) activities related to the work of the Council Working Group on financial and human resources. 
Action required
The Council Working Group on financial and human resources is invited to consider this document.
_______________
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Since the Inter-Sector Coordination Group (ISCG) was established by the Advisory Groups of the three Sectors to avoid duplication of efforts and optimize the use of resources of the Union, the ISCG Chair would like to present a summary of the group’s activities, in particular those related to the work of the Council Working Group on financial and human resources (CWG-FHR).
In 2024, the ISCG met three times and discussed the themes identified of mutual interest, which are:
–	Accessibility
–	Climate change
–	E-Meetings / Remote participation
–	ITU’s website.
During its last meeting, in November 2024, the ISCG agreed to incorporate Sustainable Digital Transformation as a new theme of mutual interest to be considered.
Considering that the CWG-FHR has established a Correspondence Group on remote participation, the ISCG meeting has agreed to present a proposal to this group. This proposal aims to consider the financial implications of providing captioning, whether human or AI-generated, in all ITU meetings. Additionally, it suggests including a paragraph in all circular letters inviting participants to ITU meetings, detailing the captioning service, the conditions under which it can be provided, and how to request it.
The ISCG also approves and updates the Mapping Tables, whose main objective is to map the work of the three Sectors to identify topics of mutual interest and the responsibility for those topics across ITU. And keeps a Mapping of Resolutions (PP, RA & WRC, WTSA, and WTDC) in order to avoid duplication of texts. The Mapping of Resolutions has recently been updated including WTSA-24 outcomes. 
For more information about the ISCG activities, the CWG-FHR members are invited to visit the ISCG website.
___________________
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